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David	Pereira	
Sr.	Highway	Crash	Investigator	(Vehicle	Factors)	
National	Transportation	Safety	Board	
490	L'Enfant	Plaza	East,	SW	
Washington,	DC		20594	
	
Dear	Mr.	Pereira:	
	

This	letter	is	in	response	to	your	letter	of	July	17,	2019,	describing	various	materials	that	
you	recommend	for	inclusion	in	the	NTSB	docket	in	support	of	the	Board’s	report.		The	relevant	
documents	were	produced	by	UATC,	LLC	(“Uber”)	to	the	NTSB	during	the	course	of	the	NTSB’s	
investigation	into	a	March	2018	crash	in	Tempe,	Arizona.		These	documents	were	identified	as	
confidential	due	to	their	commercially	sensitive	content	(among	other	reasons).		Nonetheless,	to	
assist	with	the	NTSB’s	investigative	efforts,	Uber	authorizes	the	NTSB	to	include	the	documents	
you	requested	(listed	below,	utilizing	document	descriptions	found	in	your	report,	with	any	
redactions	discussed)	in	the	public	docket	associated	with	the	Board’s	final	report:	
	

● Driver	Inspection	Record	
● Vehicle	Curb	Weight	Calculations	
● Tire	Replacement	Work	Order	#5683	
● Uber	Employment	Agreement	
● Uber	Tiered	Infraction	Policy	
● Arizona	Adjudication	Criteria	
● Uber	ATG	Vehicle	Operator	Duties	
● UATC	Driver	Policy	and	Procedures	Agreement	Form	
● Uber	ATG	mobile	phone	and	driving	time	policies	
● Mobile	Device	Policy	Infractions	
● Uber	ATG	Vehicle	Operator	hand	and	foot	hovering	procedures	
● AV	Sensors	Scheduled	Recalibration	

	
Thank	you	for	your	attention	to	this	matter.	

	
Very	truly	yours,	
	
s/	Joshua	Wilkenfeld	
	
Joshua	Wilkenfeld	

	
	




